RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

March 16, 2004

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, March 16, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Jenny Tchang


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Carl Schuler



Jerry Davis, Director



Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates, 



Tom Cone, Director 



Inc. (Asst. Secretary)





Dale Ekberg, DMJM





Steve McQuilkin, DMJM

Steve Boyette

Charles Cothern

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott

& Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve February minutes made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Davis.  It was unanimously approved.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Steve McQuilkin, DMJM:  

1) Mr. McQuilkin provided a hand out (a copy will be submitted with the minutes) discussing the following topic.  Safety Project “B” construction is underway and R.E. Monks has moved onto the site and has begun grubbing operation.  Their schedule provides for completion by November of 2004 with intent to begin paving in July of 2004.  

2) The Woodmen Joint EA draft of the EA has been submitted to CDOT.  Expectations are to have it approved by the end of the year.

3) Woodmen Road Corridor Capacity Project: The County has authorized DMJM to start preliminary design.  The relocation of the CSU transmission line design is complete by CSU along with the estimate.  Mr. Schooler is completing negotiations for payment of the relocation and the compensation for the Kwik-Way.  Construction is intended for completion by the end of 2004.  

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler reported that he is still trying to wrap up all of the acquisitions.  We had settled on amounts on all parcels with exceptions of one: Pride Soccer.   Mr. Schooler is in negotiations with David Krall on behalf of the soccer club.

2) Mr. Schooler reported that the ground breaking is scheduled for 11:00am, April 15, 2004 on the easterly end of the project near Meridian road.  Mr. Schooler is working with El Paso County, John McCarty-secretary to put together the event.

3) The second Bond issue: Mr. Schooler is in contact with Katie Walker for this funding.  The Board indicated that we should set a target date.  Mr. Schooler is designating May 14, 2004.  

Legal Report
1) Mr. Susemihl indicated that there were no applicants for the Board vacancy.  A motion was made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Davis to cancel the elections on the nomination process.  The Board passed a resolution declaring Mr. Davis, Mr. Green, and Mr. Woods to be the elected new Board members as the election official cancelled the election.

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Davis to approve the invoices as submitted.  Seconded by Mr. Green.  Motion passed.  

There was some discussion with the Board regarding review of the budgets and the income to date.  Mr. Schooler indicated that the reports should show income by subdivision so it would be easier for the Board to track.

.

New Business
 
General 

Discussion
(Discussed at the beginning of the meeting) Carl Schuler from County Planning and Steve Boyette presented to the Board a possible problem for the Falcon Highlands County Planning staff.  They had indicated the possible need to mitigate the sound from Woodmen Road.  This was in response to the possibility of problems along Woodmen Road indicated by the corridor assessment.  Mr. Schuler indicated that the county code required mitigation of sound levels above 65ldm.  Mr. Boyette felt that the excess sound might be a result of the high profile of the road.  The discussion by the Board regarding the need for sound walls was that the adjacent development and developer usually paid for them.  It was also pointed out that additional information to determine if there is a problem and a possible mitigation measures  to solve the problem. Mr. Boyette indicated he would provide additional information.  


There was general discussion prompted by Mr. Schooler as to the anticipated market conditions in the area that would indicate continued activity throughout the area and the district would still attract low cost housing.

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, April 20th, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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